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Lake County Democratic Club Meeting Minutes – August 9, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chair Susan Cameron who welcomed all the new members and guests.  18 members and 3 guests in attendance.  Officers present:  Chair Susan Cameron, Vice-Chair Louis Rigod, Secretary Pauline Pavon, Treasurer John Sheehy, Assistant Treasurer James Evans.
July minutes were approved without corrections.

August agenda approved without additions or corrections.

ANNOUNCEMENTS/SHARE GOOD NEWS/PUBLIC COMMENT – 
Vice-Chair Louis Rigod thanked Carlene Leskar for being our faithful Secretary.  Chair Susan Cameron mentioned that 1 Peace and Freedom Party member, County Supervisor Moke Simon, joined the Democratic Party.

FILM SCREENING – 
Movie: Now Is the Time. Healthcare for Everybody.  Many states have tried and failed to pass a single-payer healthcare bill.  At the federal level, John Conyers’ bill HR 676 called “Expanded & Improved Medicare for All” is on record.
Jon Holt said he’d like the CEO’s and other executives to be exposed as the villains that they are.  The complexities of shifting to a single-payer system were discussed.

Break at 7:30 p.m
OFFICER REPORTS – 
Chair Susan Cameron submitted an idea for a new logo for Lake County Democratic Club.  MOTION:  Mary Borjon moved that the club accept the new logo.  It was seconded and a lively discussion of the logo as well as parliamentary procedure ensued.  Consensus was finally reached to temporarily table the motion until the September meeting.
MOTION:  Debra Boivin moved that we accept the Values Statement.  Moved, seconded, approved.  It will be printed on a poster suitable for display at our events.

Vice Chair Louis Rigod announced that he has been asked to invite Jim Steele to discuss AB 707 - Assemblywoman Aguiar-Curry’s bill concerning the condition of Clear Lake.
Chair announced that Craig Cheslog, CDP Region 2 Director, has been confirmed for September 13th.  He will discuss how legislation is made in our State Congress.

Treasurer’s report prepared by John Sheehy, consisted of a year to date (as of 6/30/17) summary of expenses compared to budget; commentary by Chair that we are ahead of projections for income and pretty much on target for expenses.  This is the right direction.

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS – 

Membership Chair reported our current paid-up membership is 95.

Voter Services Chair Debra Boivin announced that volunteers were still needed for Lake County Fair voter registration booth.

Meeting adjourned at 8:42 p.m.

NEXT MEETING: Oct. 11th @ 6:30 - Social Hall, 16255 Second Street, Lower Lake
